
 

 
 
Executive Officers 
Kyle Price, Chair 
Jodi Cook, Vice Chair 
Doug Crane, Treasurer 
Michael Lafreniere, Secretary 
 
Council Members 
Jim Bush 
Bea Christophersen 
Jill Jensen 
Jim Merritt 
Alex Morganroth 
Kyle Muir 
Susan Ryan 
Joe Tieger 
 
 
Mailing Address 
2522 N Proctor St, Box 418 
Tacoma, WA  98406-5338 
 
Meetings held monthly 
6PM, first Mondays 
Trimble Hall 
University of Puget Sound 
Tacoma, Washington 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

www.NENC.org 
Subscribe to NENC’s Email List 
on the NENC website 
 

 
Like NENC on Facebook 
@NorthEndNeighborhoodCouncil 
 

 
Follow NENC on Twitter 
@NENCTacoma 
 

 
To receive NENC Text Alerts, 
text FOLLOW @NENCTacoma 
to 40404 

December 7, 2017 

 

To: Current and Future City Council Members, Mayor Strickland, 

incoming Mayor Woodards, and City Manager Pauli 

Cc: Community Council 

Re: Neighborhood Outreach 

 

 

Dear City Leaders, 

 

I am writing on behalf of the North End Neighborhood Council to 

encourage you to reach out to the Neighborhood Councils and 

Community Council to help guide your effort to more effectively solicit 

input from the citizens of Tacoma.  

 

There is talk of creating neighborhood or district forums for residents. 

One already took place in South Tacoma. Instead of creating parallel 

forums or extra meetings, why not use and strengthen the forum 

structure that’s already in place? The Neighborhood Councils have been 

a feature of Tacoma’s political landscape for 25 years. If council 

members and the mayor committed to attending the monthly meetings 

that already occur, there would be much less need to hold additional 

forums for residents. 

 

Please work to engage the neighbors and neighborhoods by using the 

councils that have already been established by Tacoma Municipal Code. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kyle Price 

NENC Chair, on behalf of the NENC 


